
BOARD BRIEFS 
 

Discussion Item 
Fiscal Year Budget 2018-19 
Assistant Superintendent for Business Services Dr. Jeff O’Connell  
presented a tentative draft of the Fiscal Year 2018-19 budget. The  
administrative team will continue to monitor year-end activities associ-
ated with Fiscal Year 2017-18. The FY19 budget has been developed 
based on a number of assumptions related to the Consumer Price  
Index, General State Aid and health insurance premiums. The admin-
istration will monitor the State of Illinois budget process making chang-
es as necessary, and present the FY19 budget at the September 2018 
Board meeting.  
 

Action Items 
Revision to Board Policy 7.60: Residency 
 

 Following the first reading of Board Policy 7.60 (Residency) at  
the May 21, 2018 Board of Education meeting, members voted to 
approve the policy, which will be sent to the Illinois Association of 
School Boards (IASB) for online posting.  
 

Purchase of Eight Driver Education Vehicles  
 

 The Board of Education approved the purchase of eight used  
vehicles with limited mileage from Friendly Ford. The purchase 
was necessary due to driver education vehicles flooding in the 
East Campus south maintenance garage area following heavy rain 
during a brief period of time on May 30, 2018. Due to excessive 
water damage, the district’s third party administrator and an  
appraiser deemed the vehicles a total loss.  

 

Superintendent’s Report 
Dr. Panega shared summer curricular opportunities for students as 
well as professional development and capital improvement highlights. 
  

 First semester summer school ends this week; second semester 
begins the week of July 9. Students have the opportunity to earn 
make-up credits due to failure, take classes for credit acceleration 
including Honors Geometry, Civics (first time) and Consumer  
Education, and to build skills in preparation for courses during  
the school year through a variety of boot camps. 
 

 Lake Park is again offering two camps for middle school students 
with a focus on STEM including GADGET (Girls Adventuring in 
Design Engineering and Technology) as well as Lancer Tek which 
focuses on engineering and precision machining. 
 

 Staff remain engaged throughout the summer with 60 teachers 
participating in curriculum development, technology training, and 
Social Emotional Learning professional development. Lake Park 
will host the Illinois Teachers of Foreign Language conference in 
July which focuses on assessment. 
 

 Special thanks to the custodial and maintenance staff who are 
working hard to ensure capital improvement projects remain in  
process and on schedule.  
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Assistant Principal for Instructional 
Innovation and Activities Dominic 
Manola introduced students and 
sponsors for their outstanding 
achievements during spring semes-
ter. Recognition was presented to 
participants in DECA, Math Team, 
and Robotics. 
 

Assistant Principal of Athletics Pete 
Schauer presented a co-curricular 
report that highlighted student partic-
ipation as well as recognized individ-
ual and team accomplishments. A 
total of 482 Lancers participated in 
Lake Park’s spring athletic program.  
 

The Boys Baseball, Boys Volleyball 
and Girls Track & Field teams were 
recognized as well as individual  
athletes from Special Olympics, 
Boys Gymnastics, Boys Tennis,  
and Boys Track & Field.  
 

Congratulations to all Lake Park stu-
dents, teams, coaches and sponsors 
for their successes this school year! 

Prior to the Monday, June 25  
Lake Park Board of Education meeting,  
students in activities and athletics were 

recognized for their achievements  
during the spring season.  
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